2020 Covid Mitigation Steps

Pre-camp health screening for staff and campers. All staff and campers are required
to monitor and record any symptoms and temperature for 14 days prior to arrival and
provide their pre-camp health screening form upon arrival.

Our staff training period is being increased by an additional week in order to focus
additional time on our updated and increased health and cleaning policies and
procedures.

At intake all staff and campers are being asked exposure risk and covid symptom
specific health questions as well as have their temperature taken.

All staff are being provided a face covering as well as a pack with hand sanitizer to
carry with them throughout the property.

Face coverings have been added to the camper packing list and proper use of face
covering training will be provided to campers upon arrival.

Our drop-off procedure for campers has been modified to reduce footsteps on
property, creating a drive-thru style drop-off making the system as touchless as
possible.

Neither visitors nor volunteers will be permitted on property this season.

We have reduced cabin and group capacity for this summer.

We are keeping cabins together in a cohort style to be able to enact contact tracing if
necessary and each cabin will maintain the same staff throughout the week as well.
Day programing and overnight programing as well as cabin cohorts will not be allowed
to mix throughout the week.

We have eliminated activities that we have identified as non-modifiable in order to
comply with social distancing or non-contact guidelines.

We have hired additional health staff for this camp season as well as identified
additional isolation rooms to be used solely for covid symptomatic campers or staff
who will then be required to be picked up from the property.

We have increased handwashing stations throughout camp this summer as well as
revisited and revised our handwashing policy accordingly. In addition, we have
postings throughout camp advising staff and campers alike of proper handwashing
and proper hygiene technique.

Mealtime will be served differently as well and we are adding meal periods to reduce
numbers in our dinning hall. Counselors will serve their cohort at their table and
campers will not be allowed in the kitchen area.

Our maintenance staff's cleaning routine is being increased and we are sanitizing
activity areas, bathrooms, common areas and common touch items regularly
throughout the day.

We are asking any camper or staff to report the occurrence of symptoms prevalent
with that of Covid 19 or any other communicable disease post camp for up to 10 days
in order for camp to enable our contact tracing system.






